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The NSW Department of Education is constructing new boarding facilities and upgrading existing 
boarding facilities to deliver enhanced learning outcomes for students through improved 
accommodation. 

Work to begin on new boarding facilities  

Site establishment for the construction of the new boarding facilities will start Monday 26 June 2023. 
Trucks and equipment will arrive on site and machinery equipment  will be stored in compounds within 
the fenced area (see map overleaf). 

The upcoming works will consist of making the ground ready for construction which includes:  

▪ starting the structural piling work 

▪ digging trenches that will hold the cables that will carry electricity and internet services to the site 
as well as the pipes that will make up the drainage and water services to the new boarding facilities 

▪ building the footings for the new boarding facilities which includes pouring concrete inside steel 
structures built inside trenches throughout the site. 

Mason Building works from 1 July 2023  

Students boarding in the Mason Building will be asked to pack their belongings in moving boxes provided 
by Zauner Construction week starting 26 June 2023, the last week of Term 2, to prepare for works in the 
building during the winter school break. During this time student belongings will be securely stored in 
the Mason Building away from the rooms that will be refurbished.  

The minor refurbishment works at the Mason Building will be completed by 14 July 2023. 

Management of construction impacts  

There will be no changes to the established construction zone as notified in our Project Update shared in 
May 2023. 
 
Traffic management will be in place where required for the safety of students, staff, and workers. Traffic 
controllers will be used where required to manage entry and exit of vehicles to and from the construction 
site. Vehicles will give way to pedestrians at all times and deliveries will be scheduled to occur during 
school hours where possible. 
 
Machinery such as excavators and bulldozers will be used and works may be noisy at times. We are 
working closely with the Principal to minimise impacts on school operations and have negotiated the 
working hours outlined overleaf. 
 
For information about how we manage construction impacts please visit: 
edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts. 
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Working hours 

The approved hours for construction for this stage of the project are between 7am and 6 pm Monday to 
Fridays and 8 am and 3:30 pm on Saturdays. No work will be carried out on Sundays and public holidays. 
The community will be notified if any works outside of these hours are required. 

Site map 

Contact Us 

If you have any questions about this work you can contact School Infrastructure NSW via email at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or during business hours on 1300 482 651. Thank you for your 
patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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